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The first 38,400 AstraZeneca COVID-19 vaccines arrived 
in Albania  on March 12th through COVAX - the UN led 
global facility established to secure fair and equitable access 
to safe and effective COVID-19 vaccines for every country in 
the world. The UN Resident Coordinator Fiona McCluney, 
UNICEF Representative Roberto De Bernardi and WHO 
Albania Representative, Gerald Rockenschaub 
joined Minister of Health and Social Protection Ogerta 
Manastirliu to welcome the shipment at ɃMother TeresaɄ 
International Airport in Tirana. More here. 

/ƻǾƛŘ-мф wŜǎǇƻƴǎŜΣ ¦b ƛƴ !ƭōŀƴƛŀΣ LǎǎǳŜ ІуΣ aŀǊŎƘ нлнм 

I9![¢I 

UNICEF continued support to the University of 
Medicine to strengthen capacities of health personnel 
in infection prevention and control. The MOHSP 
approved two sets of IPC standard protocols for family 
medicine and neonatology. 
Lead national experts in infectious disease, pediatrics 
and neonatology conducted 38 on-line accredited 
training sessions during the month of March reaching 
around 700 health professionals. 
The trained health personnel will continue to be 
supported in the coming weeks, through supervision 
and remote coaching to ensure sustainable change in 
behaviors and practices.  

 
 

Arrival of the first 38,400 AstraZeneca COVID-19  Vaccines in Albania 

UNICEF is also working with the Institute of Public 
Health and the Operator of Health Services to facilitate 
the  communication of the vaccination campaign 
already in place. Part of support during March was 
printing of vaccination cards, communication materials 
and other documents required in the process of COVID 
-19 vaccination.  

Dr Gerald Rockenschaub, WHO Representative and Head of 
Country Office in Albania had a number of interviews in 
Albanian media to help disperse doubts about COVID-19 
vaccine safety. He also drew attention to the new #COVID 
variants and highlighted the importance of maintaining 
strong and effective public health safety measures, such as 
physical distancing, mask wearing and hand hygiene. 
Watch interviews for Report TV and MCN, EuroNews 
Albania, Vision Plus, Klan TV and Top Channel. 

Dr Gerald Rockenschaub of WHO Albania presenting at the  
Public Health Conference: 

During a presentation in the auspices of the 7-th International 
Public Health Conference ɇIntegration of Public Health services 
into Primary Health CareɈ in Tirana, organized with support of  
WHO, UNICEF and UNFPA,  Dr. Rockenschaub  commended and 
acknowledged the substantial work of  frontline health workers, 
ɇwithout whom we wouldnɄt have been able to address this 
pandemic and its consequences in the Albanian context, but also 
globallyɈ he said.   

https://albania.un.org/en/116043-first-batch-covax-facilitated-vaccines-reach-albania
https://youtu.be/0Xexp7R9MT8
https://youtu.be/Ci7oKiHoRLE
https://youtu.be/Ci7oKiHoRLE
https://bit.ly/311H4Xv
https://youtu.be/fXaehSWh23A
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=udWc485WdRA

